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Clinton County Highway Committee
Minutes
December 6, 2023 7:30 a.m.

Mr. Ken Knolhoff called the meeting to order at 7:30

Attendance:

Ken Knolhoff Committee Chairman

Joe Jansen Committee Member

Mike Hilmes Committee Member

Brad Knolhoff County Board Chairman

Dan Behrens County Engineer

Brian Dlekemper County Maintenance Foreman

Mr. Hilmes made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 15, 2023 meeting, Mr.
Jansen seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.

Public Comment: None

Mr. Behrens gave the Committee a copy of an agreement with IDOT for resurfacing Albers Road
using federal funds. Mr. Ken Knlhoff made a motion to have this agreement placed on the Board
agenda for approval. Mr. Jansen seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.

Mr, Behrens gave the Committee a copy of a resolution of Improvements under the IHinois
Highway Code which appropriates the local matching funds for the Albers Road resurfacing
project. Mr. Ken Knihoff made a motion to have this resolution placed on the Board agenda for
approval. Mr. Jansen seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.

Mr. Diekemper discussed the maintenance activities that took place the previous month. The
Committee also discussed the potential purchase of the neighboring property.

Mr. Behrens gave the Committee a copy of a resolution that allows the county engineers salary to
be paid using MFT funds and swaps federal funds for MFT funds. Mr. Hilmes made a motion to
have this resolution placed on the Board agenda for approval, Mr. Jansen seconded the motion,
The motion passed by voice vote,

Mr. Behrens reported that the Huey Road Bridge plans will be sent to IDOT this month and that
the construction should take place this summer.

Mr, Behrens reported that they believe the mine subsidence at the bridge on Court Road has
stopped and that they are working with the Bridge office to get the bridge open to traffic,

Mr. Behrens said he has signed up for the 5 day bridge inspection class that will be held in
Springfield in December.

The Committee approved the current bills.




